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Overall Recommendations

The CNS Budget and Planning Committee would like to commend the Geology Program for clearly addressing the self-study criteria and providing a reasonable preliminary implementation plan. Below please find some observations and recommendations in line with the self-study criteria. We believe that with some minor changes the document is ready to be sent to the Provost and Vice-Provost for consultation and finalizing the implementation plan.
Some issues that might be useful to discuss at the college level:

1. Would it be beneficial at some point to move Geology from a program to a department?

2. Mathematical preparation of the students.

3. Technical staff to maintain equipment and work with laboratory courses.

Specific Observations and Recommendations

A. Changes Since the Last Academic Program Review

Geology developed and implemented a new curriculum during the current period under review. (We are reviewing here for the 2007/2008 cycle.)

B. Enrollment Trends

More discussion could be added about the demographic trends of Geology majors.

C. Commitment to Student Learning

Clarification and supporting data for the “degree of achievement” values in the learning goals section should be added.

D. Curriculum and Instruction

More discussion or a course overview for new courses added to the major should be added, particularly for courses that cross disciplines, such as geophysics, geochemistry. 
E. Faculty

We commend the Geology faculty on their  broad expertise and active research and scholarly activities.

F. Implementation Plan

We commend the Geology faculty for their sound and logical implementation plan. Given the current fiscal climate, we recommend that it be prioritized.

Formatting Issues

The committee noted some minor formatting issues, which we recommend addressing prior to forwarding the self-study document to the Provost and Vice-Provost:

1. Tables that span more than one page should have column headings repeated on each page for clarity and readability. For example, see statistics on pages 4 and 5, Table 1 on pages 5, 6, and 7.

2. On page 20, at the beginning of paragraph 4, change “Dr Rogers” to “Dr. Rogers” for consistency.

3. On page 22, in the first paragraph of the “Preliminary Implementation Plan,” in the 5th line “geochemistry” should be changed to “geochemist.”
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